

**Great Cressingham Parish Council Meeting**

**Held via Email Covid 2020**

**Those Present**

**Apologies**

Mr. M J Halls MJH (Chairman)  
Miss H Scott HS  
Mr. E Kittell EK  
Mrs A Smith AS  
Mr. M Rutterford MR  
Mrs S Blundell SB  
Mrs K Forsythe  
Miss V Rutterford VR  
Mr Peter Heath PH

MEMBERS OF PUBLIC – n/a

**Minute No**

**To Action Complete**

**2185 Matters Arising from Previous Meeting**

Village Green and Allotment Boundaries: Still waiting for letter to be signed by Pearl and then MJH will pass to the solicitors MR/MJH

Kick Wall - Still waiting for wording for Emily's plaque HS / MR

White Gates - Funding has been applied for will hear March 2021 HS

HGV'S Signs - Are now all sorted - MJH to confirm MJH

Church Path - Funding received and works will be carried out shortly MJH / HS

Drains - Waterend has been reported - Highways dealing with HS

DEFIB - Agreed to pay £277.00 toward the charity - Defib now installed

SAM 2 - Flashing Light - still waiting for Roy at westoc to confirm when he can install the solar panels HS

Sign at Waterend crossroad - was reported to Highways - MJH can you confirm its been repaired HS/MJH

MOD Signs MJH has spoken to Piers, HS has chased to see what he's doing - Not heard back yet HS/MJH

Fabian Eagle - HS has asked him to send a report through of anything we should know - we forward this on once we have it FE

Allotments - Various issues re boundaries - HS sorted with Tony, Was mention of a Padlock but wasn't agreed this would be a good idea, an increase of Tenants going over the VG - HS sent an email - hopefully this has now stopped, reported various allotments weren't being looked after - HS sent email to relevant tenants requesting they tidy their areas, Also a loose chicken caused havoc- hopefully been caught and sorted

Village Green - Bench and Rubbish - HS put a comment FB - asking politely to clear up after themselves, Picnic Bench broken - SB has offered to sort SB/HS

Help Campaign - Since March Peter has been heading the campaign to see if anyone needs help with their shopping etc - we received £500.00 for funding to help towards any costs PH/HS

Playing Field - we were contacted by a chap wondering if they could hire it to play football - Merrick from the VH will discuss this with him after covid as they need to use the VH as well - it was agreed not to charge anything for the hire of the Playing field but would need to set up a contract/ agreement - which will sort if hire of the VH/PF takes place HS/VH

**Minute No**

**To Action Complete**

	Grass Cutting - Gary was stopped from going to the church but now is back there and hopefully will catch up soon, have had reports from various people saying what a good job he's doing	ALL
<b>2186</b>	<b>Approval of Previous Minute</b> Signed and Approved - PREVIOUS MINUTES ATTACHED FOR REFERENCE	ALL
<b>2187</b>	<b>Village Hall Update:</b> As attached - AS will continue to send one through for each meeting - As soon as we get an up to date one I will forward this on - previous one on report 13.05.20	HS
<b>2188</b>	<b>Church - Update from HS</b> - Teams have been organised to re open the church from 01st August, Currently been shut since March , 1st Service due 23rd August 2020  <b>Methodist Church</b> They have now have a small steering group which has met once in the grounds of the churches are beginning to look at a future for the church which we hope will involve local partnerships.	ALL
<b>2189</b>	<b>Finance</b> Invoices/Cheque Signing - as attached - Balances as from - Village Green, Parish Council and National Savings Insurance - Renewed for another year Accounts - for 2019 -2020 have been sent to External Auditors	ALL ALL ALL ALL
<b>2190</b>	<b>Highway Matters</b> - AS ABOVE	
<b>2191</b>	<b>Local Policing</b> - Carry Forward - Nothing to Report	ALL
<b>2192</b>	<b>Planning</b> - Burnlea House, The Street -Approved	ALL
<b>2193</b>	<b>AOB</b> Next Meeting TBC  <i>Community Speed Watch - Currently on hold due to Covid</i>	ALL